Boston, Mass.
Apr. 8, 1908

My dear Professor,

	The 6th inst. (?) I received a letter from Mr. Pond of the Mechanics Institute of Rochester, giving the needs and conditions of the pottery and modeling departments and stating that there was an opening for an instructor.

	I immediately answered his letter as the conditions set forth seem to me dictate just the position for which I have been looking and one which I should enjoy.  In fact I know I should enjoy it much better than a factory one, even at a smaller salary.

	There hasn’t been much change here since my last letter.  Mr. Lagenbeck comes Monday to begin his task.

	Members of the firm admit that I havn’t been given a fair chance to show what I could have done for them, in correcting their difficulties.  But Mr. Grueby will not allow it, and what he says goes here, and it is rather hard work to accomplish anything under such circumstances.

	Thanking you for referring Mr. Pond to me and for any further assistance you may give me in securing the place at Rochester.

	I remain most truly yours,

	F. E. Walrath
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